March 11, 2020 - Wayne County 4-H COVID-19 / Coronavirus Update

Dear 4-H Families.

Based on a directive from The Ohio State University administration, as a result of the developing COVID-19 / Coronavirus situation and because 4-H is part of The Ohio State University state-wide campus - the events listed below are cancelled, postponed, or modified. University administration's primary concern remains the health and safety of all our people. We are in the process of re-scheduling many of these events to dates later this year. As new re-scheduled dates are confirmed - we will share them with you via e-mail and the new dates will also be updated on our website and in the 4-H mobile app.

Cancelled / Postponed Events:

- March 11th Quality Assurance at Norwayne High School (now re-scheduled to May 6th)
- March 14th Ohio 4-H Conference Cancelled
- March 14th Plowboy Prom Cancelled
- March 16th Junior Fair Board meeting changed to a Zoom virtual meeting instead of in-person
- March 19th Junior Camp Counselor Training (Cancelled)
- March 23rd Poultry / Rabbit Committee (now re-scheduled to April 27th)
- March 25th New Volunteer Training (now re-scheduled to April 22nd)
- March 26th Wayne County 4-H Legacy Dinner (postponed new date to be announced soon)
- March 28th OSU Jr. Swine Day (Cancelled)

The March 16th Wayne County Junior Fair Board meeting at 6 pm will take place virtually via Zoom web video conference instead of in-person. Junior Fair Board members and advisors will soon be sent a weblink to connect to the Zoom meeting.

At this time the Extension Office remains open and available to assist you. Please call or email if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Doug Foxx
Extension Educator,
4-H Youth Development



